Licensing Sub-Committee Hearings

Monday, 19 August 2019

Attendees: Councillor John Elliott, Councillor Dave Harris, Councillor Barbara

Wood

Substitutes: No substitutes were recorded at the meeting

Also Present:

39 Appointment of Chairman

RESOLVED that Councillor Harris be appointed Chairman

40 Mirra

The Sub Committee carefully considered the application that the hearing be adjourned for a period of four weeks.

The Sub Committee is very disappointed that further information was not made available before today, notwithstanding the correspondence. Whilst they know the issue of civil penalty or prosecution does not preclude the subcommittee hearing the application, in light of the fact that the respondent licensee has asserted this morning that the employees were entitled to work, to his knowledge, this would be a relevant consideration for the determination of the application. The Sub Committee at this stage would wish to know the views of the Home Office in respect of the documentation. However the Sub Committee will hear the matter on the 20 September whether the outcome is received or not.